The Wyrick's Newsletter

Greetings from Alaska, where the weather is mild, the ground is white and it is very windy. We have had temperatures in the upper 20's and 30's, but we have had winds that have been over 40 mph which makes the wind chill a "little cool". But hey, it could be much worse. So far the fall/winter has been mild by Alaska standards. If this is global warming, then this is one Alaskan that is all for it.

We praise the Lord for His goodness and His safety. We had the opportunity to go down to Wasilla, Alaska and visit with Regina's daughter and family. While there we gave her grandchildren some Bibles and tracts. Regina is concerned for her grandchildren and their spiritual needs. We praise the Lord for the opportunity to give the Gospel to some of them. This dear lady has more than 50 grandchildren, and we have sent Bibles and tracts to some of them. Help us pray that God will open their eyes so that they will be saved.

We praise the Lord for the 25 Outdoor Bibles we received at no cost to us, as well as the opportunity to give them to some lost outdoorsmen and firemen that we have been witnessing to for many years. We pray God will use these Bibles to open their eyes so that they will be saved. We also have given some to parents that have sons and daughters in the military in Iraq to send to them. Please pray with us that God will use them for His honor and glory, and that souls will be saved.

Please continue to keep Peter and his family in your prayers. So much has happened in the last month or so that this family has been torn into pieces. Family members have turned against each other. I truly believe that Peter is saved but his family is lost. I will not go into details, but Peter was beaten by some Russian teenagers at his home. Some of his children have turned against him and he has left Alaska. Help us pray for this family that God will bring them to their knees, and that they will be saved. Also pray that Peter will be able to return to his family and be the godly leader and example that he should be.

Nancy and I want to thank each and every one of you for your faithful prayers and support. Please continue to keep us, as well as those with whom we work, in your prayers. We pray that you and your family will have a very Merry Christmas and a Blessed New Year.

Your missionaries in Delta Junction,

Enne - Maney Wyrich